
      
     
 

 
Date:    March 8, 2022  
To:    Residents in the Pin Oak Court Area, Wheaton  
From:   Wheaton Sanitary District        
Subject:   Northside Interceptor Sewer Replacement Project - Pin Oak Court Area  
  Notice Re: Street Light Removal & Outage, and Water Main Replacement 
 
 

 

PIN OAK COURT AREA NOTICE REGARDING STREET LIGHT REMOVAL & OUTAGE,  

AND WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT MEMO:  

 

Wheaton Sanitary District (WSD) recognizes that its Northside Interceptor (NSI) 

Sewer Replacement Project has been difficult on the residents of the Pin Oak Court 

area, and is notifying you that we are in the final stretch of construction work.  We 

appreciate all of your patience and consideration, and ask the same for just a little 

while longer.   

 

In order to facilitate the WSD installation of the City of Wheaton (COW) water main, 

it will be necessary for COW to temporarily remove the street lights on Pin Oak 

Court.  Doing so will cause street light outages on both Lois Lane and St. Francis 

Court.  The work will occur later this week.   

 

Also, COW water main construction by WSD will begin soon, pending receipt of the 

Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) permit.  We are hopeful for that 

work to start next week.   

 

For subsequent Project updates, visit – www.wsd.dst.il.us/about-wsd/news/ or  

for questions call Jim Snell (815) 444-3321.  Thank you again for your patience  

and consideration!  

http://www.wsd.dst.il.us/about-wsd/news/

